














Jeff Snell 

Camas, Washington 

 

January 8, 2019 
 

 

To Whom It May Concern, 
 

 

This letter is in support of Ellen Burton for the open Camas City Council position.  I have had the privilege 

of working with Ellen for the past eight years in my role with the Camas School District.  Whether it has 

been a special committee, mock interviews, or a conversation, Ellen is a great example of what it means 

to be a contributing member of a community.  She is always focused on how to sustain and improve 

positive outcomes for others. 
 

 

There are some specific skills that I have observed in Ellen that I would want in someone representing 

our community on City Council. 
 

 

1.    Wisdom.  If you have a conversation with Ellen it does not take long to recognize that Ellen is 

brilliant.  Brilliance does not alone make a great leader.  Ellen has a desire to continue to learn 

and grow.  I’ve observed this trait repeatedly in my experiences with her.  She takes the time to 

research, ask questions, and listen.  She has a natural curiosity about how things work, which 

leads to how can things be made better.  She does all this in a humble way, offering feedback in 

a manner that invites engagement.  For me, all of this adds up to the fact that Ellen offers great 

wisdom as a leader. 
 

 

2.    Kindness. Ellen has a community focused perspective.  She has consistently demonstrated to me 

that she cares for and thinks of others.  Over the years, I have had countless conversations with 

her where she has asked about the impact on students and families, offered her assistance to 

others, and shown great empathy for different perspectives and situations.  I think this type of 

kindness is critical to effective community leadership. 
 

 

3.    Presence. Ellen has been a constant presence in our community.  She shows up and engages in 

the work.  She is always willing to help in any way possible.   Ellen consistently came to 

committees prepared.  Beyond just reading materials, Ellen would spend time thinking about 

the work and often offered an insight that really moved the group forward.  She is the type of 

person I want on my team because her presence helps others around her grow. 
 

 

It is without reservation that I recommend Ellen Burton for City Council.  She would do an excellent job 

as part of the trusted team leading our community.  Please do not hesitate to contact me for more 

examples of Ellen’s leadership. 

 
Sincerely, 

 

Jeff Snell 




